
 
 

GOODWILL CHRISTIAN COLLEGE FOR WOMEN 
 

IQAC Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 20th January 2020 in the College 
Library. 
 
The meeting started with an opening Prayer by Dr. Lydia Glory.I.  
 
Staff Related Issues    
 
Staff were encouraged to conduct programs in order to create awareness to 
students about the importance of science in society and nurture the scientific 
temper within them.  
       
They were also asked to enlighten the students regarding the empowerment 
of women equality in IT Industry. 
 
Staff also brought in ideas to take students to various industrial visits like stock 
exchange center, hospitals catering to care of senior citizens and little children to 
instill in them qualities of a good citizen. 
 
A green drive initiative at college campus was also discussed, alongside with waste 
management, blood donation drive and awareness of common diseases that were 
prevalent in the current time and their preventive methods to people in the 
neighborhood. 
 
Student Related Issues:  
 
The students were exposed to various seminars, workshops and field work to 
enhance their personality. 
 
Career Guidance and Placements Drives were regularly conducted every semester. 
 
Programs like visiting the inmates of Spastic Society was initiated in order to engage 
and contribute their responsibility towards the local community. 
 
They were also asked to visit a Geartric ward to learn about health hygiene 
procedures and also share their knowledge to students in a nearby government 
school 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Students actively participated in Swachh Bharat programs and did multiple drives.  
 
 Under the banner of NSS & Red Ribbon Club programs like AIDS AWARENESS and 
similar initiatives were taken.  
 
College Infrastructure:  Staff raised a requirement for some more furnitures and 
fixtures. 
 
More toilet facilities were also on the agenda for staff. 
 
Seating facilities in the outdoor campus for students. 
  
A mini floating over head cover for the outdoor stage.  
 
Library Requirements: Addition of some books, racks and other necessities to 
organise the library. 
 
MOU:  The Institution is working towards having more number of MOUs with other 
educational, professional institutions along with industry to enhance staff and 
students interaction to widen their horizon of learning and gaining opportunities. 
 
Research related:  We also discussed on increase of research related projects and 
mini research projects. 
 
Exchange programmes for staff and students with other universities should also be 
initiated. 
 
The meeting concluded with a closing prayer by Mrs. Cynthia E Theodore. 
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